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“Is California Ready For Emerging Public Health Threats?”

My department assesses health risks posed by chemical contaminants in the environment.

Today I’m also speaking on behalf of CALEPA and it’s boards and departments.

There is a tendency to think of environmental agencies and public health agencies as working in separate arenas but in fact CALEPA is a public health agency.  It’s six boards and departments including the Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment (OEEHA), the Air Resources Board (ARB), the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC), the Department of Pesticide Regulation (DPR), the Integrated Waste Management Board (CIWMB), and the State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) have numerous responsibilities to protect public health.  

The ultimate goal of these programs is to reduce exposure  to environmental contaminants and thereby reduce the risks of cancer, birth defects, asthma, learning deficits, bronchitis, and other chronic diseases and heath effects.  

· OEHHA assessments are often the scientific basis for regulations and standards developed by our sister departments

· ARB establishes regulations that control emissions of air pollutants

· SWRCB and the regional water boards issue permits controlling the discharge of water pollutants

· DPR registers and sets rules for the use of pesticides

· DTSC and the CIWMB issue permits and promulgate regulations for the management of hazardous and solid waste.  

More specific to the topic today, CALEPA’S boards and departments play important roles in public health emergencies involving biological agents because a public health threat from a biological agent is routinely controlled using chemical agents.  For example, during an incident such as an outbreak of West Nile Virus, DPR would register (with input from OEHHA) the chemical agent and set conditions for its application.  ARB and the SWRCB would likely be involved with monitoring impacts to the air and water and apply applicable regulations for emissions.  Disposal and storage of equipment would be regulated by DTSC and the CIWMB.

I hope these examples demonstrate that the boards and departments of CALEPA do play an important role in protecting public health during some public health emergencies through its regulatory and scientific activities.  

This concludes my remarks and I would be happy to answer questions.
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